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First Grade News


Mrs. Bender and Mrs. Burchett’s class developed a mission statement for this year.  "Our class will learn, help friends, have fun and always do our best."


That is why we come to school.








Coming Events





• September 13, 6:00 pm, Title I parent informational meeting, Middle School cafeteria





•September 16, National Constitution Day





•September 20, Shrine Circus, 10:00 a.m., PHS, grades K-3





•September 21, COSI on Wheels, grades 1-3





•September 12, COSI on Wheels, grades 4-6


 


•September 26, Interim Reports





•September 28, Seventh grade, Renaissance Festival





•October 3, Third Grade Ohio Reading Achievement Test 
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Other Staffing Changes:


•Mrs. Cheryl Neff, kindergarten to Title I Reading/Math


•Mrs. Julie Downey, kindergarten to first grade (looping)


•Mrs. Karen Hayburn, first grade to kindergarten (looping)


•Mrs. Tonya Coriell, Intervention 4-5 to third grade


•Mr. Keith Wiehle, third grade to fifth grade


•Mrs. Tara Estep, fifth grade to fourth grade


•Miss Melissa Bennett, third grade to fourth grade


•Mrs. June Book, Intervention 4-12, to Intervention K-3
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Volunteers Needed





We are in search of volunteers to assist in the classrooms, help with the Accelerated Reader Store, tutor students in reading/math, and various other events.  We love and appreciate our volunteers!  There is no better gift then to give of your time.  





If you would like to be a volunteer, please complete the following information and return to Amy O’Dell, Curriculum Supervisor (Volunteer Coordinator).  If you have any questions, please contact Mrs. O’Dell at 820-4203 or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:aodell@minford.k12.oh.us" ��aodell@minford.k12.oh.us�





--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------








Name______________________________________________Phone_____________





E-mail address_______________________________________





Home address__________________________________________________________


�_____________________________________________________________________


City                                                   State                                          Zip Code





Preferred Days_________________________________________________________





Preferred School:    Elementary      Middle        Either  





Preferred Times:________________________________________________________





I am interested in volunteering for: (check as many as applies)





Math Tutor Grades K-3______


Math Tutor Grades 4-8______


Reading Tutor Grades K-3_______


Reading Tutor Grades 4-8_______


AR store__________


Secret Santa________


Classroom volunteer_________


COSI on Wheels________


Other special events_________
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The mission of the Minford Local School District is to produce well-balanced graduates who are productive citizens with high moral character, striving toward life-long learning goals.





Amy O’Dell, Title I Coordinator/Curriculum Supervisor





�





�





                 








Check out our website for lunch menus, current news, sports,  pictures of school events, teacher news, and much, much  more!


www.minford.k12.oh.us





Amy O’Dell, Title I Coordinator/Curriculum Supervisor








                     Accelerated Reader Program Continues





The Accelerated Reader Program is a supplemental reading program that was started school-wide in 1999.  Books were purchased through various grants and placed in crates for each classroom in grades K-8.  Students read books, take quizzes on the computer, and earn points to spend in the AR store sponsored by the P.T.O.  Book lists for the Accelerated Reader quizzes are available on the Middle School’s and Primary School’s websites.  For more information, ask your child’s teacher.





Minford Local Schools are Effective


We have received the rating of Effective this year on our District Report Card as determined by the State of Ohio.    Congratulations to all of our students and teachers on this accomplishment.  Ratings are based on indicators assigned by the state, including proficiency and achievement test data, attendance and graduation rates.  








Special Notices





Federal Funding for Special Programs


The Minford Local School District annually makes application and develops programs addressing needs assessment results.   The federal Title programs provide intervention, help to reduce class size, provide a variety of student drug/alcohol and violence prevention programs, teacher professional development, and technology.  Anyone desiring to provide input and/or to ask questions regarding these programs should contact Assistant Superintendent, Glenn Franke at 820-3896 or Title I/Curriculum Supervisor, Amy O’Dell, at 820-4203.





Notice of Non-Discrimination


The Minford Local School District hereby gives notice that it does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, gender, and/or disability in the educational programs and activities operated by the district.  It is the policy of the district that educational programs and activities are provided without regard to race, color, national origin, gender, and/or disability.  The Minford Local School District is an equal employment opportunity employer. 	


To carry out these policy statements, persons and offices as identified herein are hereby appointed and shall be responsible for compliance within designated areas:


Civil Rights Coordinator:  Mr. Glenn A. Franke, Assistant Superintendent, 820-3896


	Title IX Non-discrimination on the basis of gender


	Title VI Non-discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin


	Section 504 Non-discrimination on the basis of disability





Assessment Instruments used by Minford Local School District for Gifted Identification


Superior Cognitive Ability


•CogAT Nonverbal:  Screening 122+ ,  Identification 125+


•CTB McGraw Hill:  Test of Cognitive Skills:  Screening 122+, Identification 125+


•Terra Nova:  Screening 92% total battery, Identification 95% total battery


Specific Academic Ability


•Terra Nova (CTBS/5):  Screening 92% total battery, Identification 95% total battery


Creative Thinking Ability


•CTB McGraw Hill:  Test of Cognitive Skills:  Screening 115


•Scales for Rating the Behavior Characteristics of Superior Students’ Creativity:  


Screening 32, Identification 43


•Terra Nova:  Screening 92% total battery, Identification 92% total battery


Visual and/or Performing Arts Ability


•Audition or performance in dance, theater, or music


•Display of work in art or music


•Scales for Rating the Behavior Characteristics of Superior Students Art (V), Drama (VII)


Art:  Screening 40, Identification 53


Music:  Screening 25, Identification 34


Drama:  Screening 36, Identification 48





For more information, contact Lori Rolfe, Academically Advanced Teacher 820-2181, Bernard Tilley, MMS Counselor, 820-2182 or Brent Howard, MEPS Counselor at 820-2225.








Highly Qualified Teachers


     The federal law, “No Child Left Behind,” requires that all teachers meet the new federal definition of a “Highly Qualified Teacher” by 2006.  We are pleased to announce that all of Minford’s teachers 


meet the standards and are highly qualified.  Parents have the right to request information about the professional qualifications of all their child’s teachers.  For more information, contact Dr. Dennis Meade at 820-3896.
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					Meet our Newest Staff Members





	Mr. Bernard Tilley joins the Middle School staff as Guidance Counselor for grades 4-8.  Mr. Tilley worked previously as a Guidance Counselor at New Boston and as a Health and PE Teacher at Northwest.  He earned his Master’s Degree from the University of Dayton and his Bachelor’s Degree from the University of Rio Grande.  Mr. Tilley is a Wheelersburg High School graduate and resides in Haverhill, Ohio with his wife Kim and five children.





	Mr. Brent Howard is the new Guidance Counselor at Minford Elementary for grades


 K-3. Prior to his employment in the Minford Local School District, Mr. Howard worked as an Elementary Guidance Counselor in the Portsmouth City School District. He earned his Master's Degree from Marshall University and his Bachelor's Degree from Marshall University.  Mr. Howard graduated from Minford High School.


 


	Mrs. Carolyn Walker joins us as an Intervention Specialist for the Middle School.  She received her  Bachelor’s Degree from Ohio University in Elementary Education  her Master's degree from Bowling Green State University in Special Education.  Mrs. Walker spent the majority her teaching career in the New Boston Local School District.   She and her husband, Scott, have 3 sons, 1 granddaughter, and a Golden Retriever puppy named "Brutus Von Buckeye". Mrs. Walker’s  hobbies include: walking, cooking, following high school and college


sports, reading, being involved in my church, and spending time with family and friends.


She is excited to be a part of the Minford Local School District and says, “Not only do we have beautiful buildings, but more importantly we have wonderful students, parents, and staff with whom to work.  Thank you for allowing me to be a part of this wonderful place called Minford.”


 


	Mrs. Terah Harris is a new Third Grade Teacher at the Elementary.  She received her Bachelor’s Degrees in Elementary Education from Ohio University and Social Science from Shawnee State University.  Mrs. Harris is a Minford High School graduate.  She has seven years of teaching experience at New Boston Schools in fourth, fifth, and second grades. 


She says, “ I'm very fortunate for the knowledge I've gained at New Boston, but thankful and excited to be back at "home" in Minford.”  Mrs. Harris and her husband, Ben, have two sons,   Mason and Matthew.    





	Mrs. Anderson joins us as the Eighth Grade Math and Algebra I teacher at the Middle School.  She graduated from Waverly High School and received her Bachelor’s Degree from Shawnee State University in Middle Childhood Education.














Second Grade “Teacher Swap”


	Every Friday for thirty minutes 2nd grade students get a special treat.  Their teacher is "swapped" for another teacher!  They get to do an activity  aligned to the second grade indicators with one of the other second grade teachers. This not only gives all the students and teachers a chance to meet one another, but students also get to experience different teaching styles while having fun!


	Second graders will also enjoy Grandparent’s Day by inviting their grandparents to read to their class.





COSI on Wheels Coming to Minford


COSI will be coming to Minford Middle School on September 21 for grades 1-3 to present a demonstration and hands-on science activities for students on Agriculture.  On September 22, students in grades 4-6 will attend a demonstration and participate in hands-on activities on chemistry.  This is a program that is sponsored by the PTO and the building principals.  If you are interested in helping with the activities, please contact Tanya Thoroughman, at 776-7711.








